

Phio State Council Knights of Columbus

Kevin P. Miller State Deputy

Kevin P. Miller State Deputy 1101 Arbor Oaks Lane Galloway, OH 43119-8507 (614) 204-0204 km8007@att.net

August 1, 2018

Dear Brother Knights,

During our nearly seventy-five years of existence, members of Santa Maria 2898 has raise funds for our numerous charitable programs for the west side of Columbus. Each of these programs requires a certain amount of money for its success. The Ohio State Council has created a program that will help offset our state capita tax, along with adding additional funds into our treasury.

The program is called, "FOOTBALL FUND CRAZR SWEEPSTAKES". It involves the last 10 weeks of games played by the NFL this season – games that will be played between October 28 and December 30, 2018. Winners are determined by ticket holders with the four teams that score the most – or the least – number of points in that given week of games.

So, what does this mean for our council? If we sell our quota of 87 tickets, along with the State Council reaching their quota, our council will not need to pay our State Per Capita of \$784.00, in addition of receiving a rebate check of at least \$5.50 for each ticket sold, at least \$522.00. The more tickets we sell – the more rebate amount we get back!

I would like your help by either buying or selling the two sweepstake tickets that are enclosed in this mailing. The cost for each ticket is **\$20.00**. Initially, that might seem high. However, remember this is a 10-week program with over \$25,000 in prizes being awarded to over 230 winners – ranging from \$40.00 to \$400.00 weekly – that equates to only \$2.00 per week. Winners will be notified and paid automatically each week by the Ohio State Council.

To purchase tickets, make the check payable to "Santa Maria 2898", use the enclosed envelope and mail to Fred Scheltz, 2960 Parlin DR., Apt A, Grove City, OH 43123. Deadline is October 30, 2018.

If you need any additional tickets, please call Gary at 614-679-4238 or gary.eckman@sbcglobal.net Your support of this endeavor will be very helpful for our council and be greatly appreciated.

Fraternally,

Gary A. Eckstein, PGK